
October 30, 2020.

The West Coke County 
Hospital District Board will meet 
on Tuesday, August 25.  The 
meeting will start at 9:30 am at 
the Jail Annex in Robert Lee.

 

The 4th annual “Wild About 
Kids” Virtual Child Care 
Providers Conference will be held 
Saturday, August 29, from 8 am 
until 12 noon.  The conference 
will include great speakers and 
outstanding topics such as:  The 
Importance of  Play, with Hands 
on Components; Gardening and 
All the Associated Learning 
Opportunities; Including 
Children with Disabilities; and 
Learning Signs of  Child Abuse.

To register, visit https://
tomgreen.agrilife.org/childcare-
conference.  The deadline to 
register is August 21.

For more information, contact 
Milissa Wright at (325) 732-
4304 or (325) 869-2021.

Texas A&M AgriLife Extension 
will be hosting a two day Food 
Manager Certification Training on 
Wednesday, August 26, and 
Thursday, August 27 from 8:30 am 
until 5 pm.  The training will be held 
at The Texas AgriLife Research and 
Extension Center in San Angelo.

The registration fee will cover 
the course materials and ANSI-
CFP Accredited Certified 
Professional Food Manager 
examination.  A valid photo ID, 
such as a driver’s license, ID 
card, military ID, or passport, 
must be presented to take the 

Death 
Notices

Gloria Cortez, Theresa and Gary 
Woodbury, Becky and Raymond 
Fuentes, Otto Cortez Jr., Robbie 
and Brandi Cortez, Julie Uresti; 
and her baby brother, Santos Leo 
Uresti.

She was preceded in death by 
a brother, Phillip Cortez; a 
daughter, Samantha Joy Torres; 
and her stepdad, Santos Uresti.

In-laws include Tillie and 
Richard Bryan, Olga Torres, 
Cindy Reyes, Richard and Pat 
Reyes, and Mark and Connie 
Reyes.

exam.  If  you do not have an 
acceptable form of  ID, you will 
not be able to take the exam.

Seating is limited due to 

Gloria (Cortez) Reyes, passed 
away peacefully on August 13, 
2020.

Survivors include her daughter, 
Michelle Martinez and husband 
Ciro; two sons, Robert Castillo Jr. 
and Vincent Raul Torres; siblings, 
Bobby and Olga Cortez, Sammy 
and Melissa Cortez, Roger and 

COVID-19, so contact the Tom 
Green County Extension Office 
at (325) 659-6527 for registration 
and availability.
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Those wishing to cheer on the 
Lady Longhorns volleyball team 
this season will be required to 
purchase a ticket in advance.  
Single game tickets will be sold, 
as well as season passes.  No 
tickets will be sold at the gate.

For more information, contact 
Paula McWright at Bronte ISD 
at (325) 473-2511

Robert Lee’s First United 
Methodist Church JAM (Jesus 
and Me) ministry registration 
will close on Wednesday, August 
26, with the JAM ministry 
looking a little different this 
year.  Each Wednesday, 
beginning on September 9, 
there will be a drive/walk up at 
the church from 5 pm until 6 
pm to pick up ministry packets 
and dinner.  The packets will be 
for children in kindergarten 
through 12th grade.  Each child 
that will be participating will 
need to be registered.  If  
registering for just dinner, mark 
preschool in the grade and in 
the comments section add that 
this child will be food only.

To register your children, 
please visit vbspro.events/p/
42d47a.  For more information, 
please contact the church at 
(325) 453-2417.

An account has been set up at 
Robert Lee State Bank to assist 
Robert Lee Volunteer Fire 
Department Chief  Ross Torres.   
Ross is currently undergoing 
medical treatment due to kidney 
failure.

Checks can be made out to 

Rosendo Torres Jr Benefit c/o 
Robert Lee State Bank, PO Box 
549, Robert Lee, Texas, 76945.

Governor Greg Abbott issued 
a proclamation Monday, July 27, 
2020, extending the early voting 
period for the November 3rd 
Election.  Under this 
proclamation, early voting by 
personal appearance will begin 
on Tuesday, October 13, 2020, 
and continue through Friday, 

Dear Editor,
Re:  Coke County Volunteers 

or CCV for short
I have been seeing what has 

been happening in our country 
lately and it worries me.  I have 
my family and kids (plus one on 
the way) that live here and I 
want to make sure they are safe.

There is no need to be worried 
but there is a need to be 
prepared.  The last thing we 
want is something bad to 
happen to our county, right here 
at home in our community.  I 
have seen the news with the 
chaos and riots, along with 
natural disasters and I realized 
we as a community can be 
stronger together than just as an 
individual. The time to prepare 
is before things happen.

I had a meeting with the 
County Judge and Sheriff  and 
pitched them my idea of  a 
citizen run group that could help 
the county in a time of  need. 
They are on board with the idea 
of  the group.  We are not 
officially tied to the county but 
we are here to support them.  
We will be a resource the county 
can use during an emergency.  If  

the Sheriff  needs extra bodies to 
watch a protest or if  we need to 
help during a natural disaster 
event or setup emergency 
communications, we will be 
there.  If  the zombie apocalypse 
happens we want to be organized 
and ready for what the future 
throws at us.

This group will have a proper 
structure and organization.  We 
will have set group bylaws and 
standards.  We will respect the 
rule of  law and follow the 
government.  This group will be 
for the people and by the people.

To learn more about the 
upcoming events or meetings, 
please contact us through our 
Facebook group page at Coke 
County Volunteers.  If  you have 
an LTC that is a big plus for the 
kind of  person we would like to 
join.  But anyone can join!  We 
can find a place for you to help. 
We will have many opportunities 
for various support personnel 
functions.

We want you to help make 
this a better and safer place to 
live. 

Zach Van Tine
Coke County Volunteers


